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Editorial
The Newsletter Group is a wee bit thin on the ground having lost Mavis
and Reg recently and with Morton due to retire in the autumn. We would
very much like to attract two or three new members, ideally including at
least one with a long association with the parish. Having had a good series
of special features in the past, e.g. the supplements about the pub, the Old
School, and the articles about long-term residents, and of course the
Landulph at War booklet, we need some stimulating new ideas (whether or
not you join the group). And if you'd like to send us your articles or

sketches, we’d be delighted.

YOUR NEWSLETTER NEEDS YOU. Come join us!
Landulph Parish Council

February 2012

The Meeting started with a
welcome for the Community
Network Area Manager who went
on to speak about the changes to
the planning process brought about
by the new Localism Bill.

The details of the Bill have yet to
be finalised so the place of Parish
Plans and the new Neighbourhood
development plans were still
shrouded in mystery.

An email had been received from
the County Footpath Officer
following his inspection of footpath
4 where there had been the recent
addition of a stile and the aftermath
of the Environment Agency work on
the Penyoke sea wall. Matters were
left in his hands.

A request from the new Kidz Club
for funding was approved to come
from the old Youth Club funds. The
Clerk reminded members that the
account book had still to be brought
up to date by the current ‘trustees’
and they had yet to sign to release
the funds.

Councillor Stevenson drew
attention to dangerous dog notices

that had been reported appearing
in the Parish Notice Boards. It was
decided that there would be no
policy for dealing with unsigned
and unattributed notices.

The annual grant towards the
community burial ground at
Landulph was approved.

The planning meeting that
followed approved the three plans
that were presenting, two without
comment the third involving the
construction of a manege adjacent
to the stables at Long Orchard
stables/business park had a note
reaffirming the application that
stated its use was for personal and
not business use.

March 2012
If the February meeting was a
tiny bit dull, the public seemed to
be convinced that the March
meeting would be more so as no
one attended.

The Chairman reported his
attendance at the Cornwall
Association of Local Councils
AGM at County hall in Truro in
order to hear a member of the



planning department speak on
Local Development Plans and the
County Core Structure Plan. There
were pilots in place for the former
and the latter was still (just) in
consultation. So no news and a
wasted 105 mile trip for the
evening!

The Clerk was concerned over
the management of the old Youth
Club funds by the Parish Council as
far as auditors would be concerned.
It was agreed that the best way
forward was to bring them into the
Parish accounts and ring fence
them for youth projects.

It was agreed to purchase some
new football post bases so that the
current wear on the ground at the
goal mouths might be mitigated.
The Chairman had been in contact
with the suppliers for more
information.

The plans at the planning
meeting brought wry smiles from
Councillors who, when confronted
by the slick presentation for a
house extension drawn up by a

local architectural firm, realised that
the photograph accompanying the
plan was of the wrong house!

It is to be hoped that the builders
do not make the same mistake!

Of more concern was a letter
from a member of the public
alleging abuse from two horse
riders and further alleging that
these riders had livery at an
identified property. Cornwall
Council had advised the letter's
author to contact the Police and
this was endorsed by the Parish
Council with the Clerk to contact
the PCSO and the Cornwall
Council enforcement team since
there was no planning permission
for livery on the identified property.

Councillors had also
experienced horses and riders in
the dark without any lights and little
in the way of reflective clothing on
either horse or rider.

Dull ............. Not quite!
Andrew Butcher
Chairman Landulph Parish Council

Methodist News
Landulph Methodist Church celebrate their 138th Anniversary on
Sunday May 13 at 3.00 pm. The service will be taken by Mrs Anita
Nicholson. Tea will be served in the schoolroom following the service.
Please note the June Soup and Sweet Lunch will be a week later than
normal on Wed Jun 13 at 12 noon. April and May lunches will be on the

usual first Wednesday.

The Annual Car Treasure Hunt takes place on Saturday June 16 with a
staggered start from the Car Park at 5.00 pm. A buffet supper will be
served at the end; anyone not able to take part in the Treasure Hunt is
always welcome to join us for the supper at 7 00 pm.

Mavis Edmonds

A Memorial Service for Mr Harry Pryce will be held at Landulph Methodist
Church on Wednesday 9 May at 2 00 pm. Everyone welcome.



Landulph Memorial Hall

Picnic in the Park: Saturday July 7

we are planning a delayed
celebration of the Queen’s
Diamond Jubilee. As we think a
significant number of locals will be
away at the Jubilee weekend we
decided to mark the event in July
with a “Picnic in the Park”. More
details about this will be in the next
edition of the newsletter.
Apologies: | am sorry about the
inconvenience caused by the
projector being away for repair;
Diane is doing her best to sort the
problem. Thank you Diane.
Under 5’s: provisions of a new
facility. It is planned to have an
open event soon with a display of
the plans.

Jo Butcher

NATHAN LEE

LANDSCAPING, GARDENING
AND
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

ALL JOBS CONSIDERED,
BIG OR SMALL

IVYDENE, CARGREEN

01752 842206
MOBILE 07896524558

Landulph Memorial Hall AGM

| once went on a course to learn
how to write articles for newsletters.
The first few words had to grab the
attention of the reader. | am
struggling for words. This is because
| am writing about an AGM.

| had hoped that as the former
reporter of the parish council news
attended the AGM of Landulph
Memorial Hall he may be persuaded
to write one of his highly entertaining
pieces. No such luck.

So ... the usual things were said,
more or less the same people
elected, a few resigned and plans
were made for next year.

The formal minutes are available
on application to the secretary.

Jo Butcher on behalf of Landulph
Memorial Hall Committee

Diamond Jubilee Mugs
Can you help? If every adult living
in the parish contributed £2.00 we
would be able to give each child
(0-16yrs) in the parish a
commemorative mug. There is an
envelope in the newsletter for your
donation. Please give to Sue
Wright, 1 Coombe Lane Cargreen
who is co-ordinating the
fundraising.
Any question or queries please

WANTED a 2 or 3 bedroom
house with off street parking
& garden, in Cargreen.
Contact Morton Macleod,
Rosehill, 846520.




Food Hygiene Course at
Landulph Memorial Hall

Cornwall Council have offered to
run an "Award in Food Safety in
Catering" Course at Landulph
Memorial Hall. It is recommended
that a person or organisation
handling, preparing or serving food
to the general public has this
Certificate.

Running the course at the Hall
would avoid travel to Liskeard and
we could run it on a day (weekends,
evenings, daytime) and at a time
(all in one session or over a number
of sessions) to suit ourselves.

The course is commercially
recognised, it is valid for 3 years
and costs £40 per person. The only
requirement Cornwall Council has
is that we have at least ten people
able to attend the course. Anyone
is welcome to attend, they do not
need to live in Landulph

Please contact Diane Gregory
(01752 845423) or e.mail
digregory@live.co.uk if you or a
member of your Group would be
interested. Thank You.

Are you too missing the Landulph
Festival? The Calstock Arts Centre
has a regular programme of live
evening entertainments in their
licensed premises. See
www.calstockarts.org for further
details

TREASURE HUNT

Landulph Memorial Hall
Monday 7th May

Start time between 3-4 pm

Separate trail for under 5s

Return to the Memorial Hall
for refreshments

Entry £1.50 under 5s 50p
No booking needed but please
contact

Gaye Braund 01752 847774 or

Carolyn Pickard 01752 848983
for food requirements

See noticeboards for further
information

HOME HELP

Need a pair of extra hands?

Nursing care
Household chores
Garden tidy

Please phone Bridget
01752 844384
07828 179188




KIDZ CLUB

At the February Kidz Club we learnt the latest keep fit craze of Zumba
with our guest instructor Lizzie, who put everyone through their paces
with a fast-moving, energetic routine with lots of music which the children
loved. We then continued to keep fit with circuit training. After a break
there was the opportunity to play more traditional games of table-tennis
(on loan from the Memorial Hall), table-top football (kindly donated by
Peter and Marina Anderson) and magnetic darts. It was encouraging to
see that these games were very popular with the more modern electronic
Wii being put to one side!

In March we welcomed another guest instructor, Mr. Chapman from
Landulph School, who showed the children different martial arts and self
defence skills. There were lots of shouts of "Kia" as the children enjoyed
practicing their newly acquired moves. Afterwards in the old Snooker
Room again table-tennis and the table-top football were popular
choices together with air hockey, which a parent had kindly lent the
Club. We also had Wii games available for the excellent Wii players
amongst the group.

With the Easter holidays, there is no Club in April, but dates for
the diary for the next few months are Saturday 19 May, 16 June and 7
July. Please contact Carolyn (848983) or Diane (845423) for further
details.



News from Landulph School
Your local school needs you!

Landulph School has vacancies for parent and
community governors to join the school’s governing
body.

Please consider joining us, some information is
detailed below for you and further information is
available from the school office on 01752 845572.

Through their representation of the wider school
community (this includes the parents, school staff
and other members of that community), governors
help their school improve and provide the best possible education for the
pupils.

A good governor has many skills and qualities including:-

An ability to respect confidentiality.

An interest in education.

Communication skills.

An ability to absorb information.

Tact and diplomacy.

An ability to work as part of a team.

A willingness to give your time.

A commitment to equal opportunities.

An open mind.

A willingness to undertake training.
Festival of Music

The local schools of St Mellion and St Dominic are joining us for a
festival of music. Rehearsals are well under way for the concert that will
take place in Landulph Memorial Hall on Wednesday 23 and Friday 25
May starting at 6pm. Tickets will be available from the school in May; keep
on eye on the school notice board for further information
Cross Country news

The last league race of the season was held at Bush Farm on Friday 2
March. Although the weather was kind, the terrain was tough with patches
of very thick mud. That was no problem for the Landulph team after
training on Paradise Lane!

Bridie led the year 3/4 girls’ team home, with her best result of the year.
At the time of writing we believe that we may have won the first team prize
for the year but need to await official confirmation.




Cargreen Cancer Research

At the recent AGM Gaye Braund was elected as Chairperson, Ivor
Rogers as Treasurer and Lorraine Rogers as sScretary.

£1440 was sent in last year to Cancer ResearchUK from the Cargreen
Group. Gaye in her report thanked all who had helped raised such a good
sum of money. This included proceeds from Liskeard Bowls. The Captain,
Mike Kitney of Landulph, had chosen Cancer ResearchUK as his charity
for the year.

Plans for this coming year include a coffee morning at Three Corner
Meadow Cargreen on Saturday May 26 (TBC) at 10am. Bric a brac is
wanted for the white elephant stall, and can be collected.

The big autumn fundraising event will be an afternoon tea with a silent
auction on October 28.

We look forward to your support.

Thank you.

Gaye Braund, Chairperson 01752 847774

Drought Doubts
For a weekly update on the state of our reservoirs, see
www.southwestwater.co.uk and go to the environment/education menu.

Higher Chapel Farm MARK FITCH
Bed & Breakfast CHIMNEY SWEEP
Nr. Halton Quay,
St. Dominick Brush & Vacuum
No mess
Prompt reliable service
A family run dairy farm set within Discount on multiple chimneys
the Tamar Valley,
Close to moors, coast and towns Covering all South

East Cornwall

Comfortable en-suite room and
private room

Home Cooked Breakfast Contact Mark on:
Private Lounge 01579 343899 Z 7
Families welcome 07773 462643

Tel: 01579 350894

77
Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk /
e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk




Strawberries at Tamara

Strawberries have been grown at
Tamara since the late ‘40s, firstly
outdoors for a four to six week
period in June and July. Then in
1972 we moved to growing an early
crop in polytunnels which would
have been planted in January and
picked in early May. These would

have been followed by the crop
which was grown outdoors.

By 1991 we were experiencing
difficulties in growing the same crop
in the soil year after year and
changed to the table top system.
The table tops were and still are
1.5m high trellis on top of which sits
a 1m bag of peat (similar to a
Tomato bag ).This makes the
presentation of the fruit a lot easier
for the pickers and for identifying
pests and diseases, though the local
blackbirds and squirrels still give us
problems!

We have now changed to a new
substrate called cocoa peat

(coconut husks) which is more
environmentally friendly and gives
us the opportunity to use the bag
more than once.

We now plant cold store plants in
June, which we pick in the autumn;
the plants are over wintered and
picked again the following spring.

Due to our mild climate we suffer
from lack of winter chill. We
compensate for this by lighting the
tunnels at night in the winter, hence
the Tamara illuminations!

Since the mid ‘90s, the creation
of new varieties now allows us to
pick continuously from April to early
November, which has lengthened
the season from six weeks during
the ‘40s to eight months today.

To complement the strawberries
we grow raspberries, blueberries,
blackberries & cherries which are
all marketed locally through shops
and wholesalers.

Rose & Neil Cradick & Paul Terry

100 Club

This is an easy way to support the
Memorial Hall. You don’t have to
make cakes or help put up tables,
you merely have to find £12.00 to
give to Gaye Braund, the Treasurer
of the Memorial hall committee, and
she will add your name to the other
94 people who already belong. This
£12.00 will enable you to take part
in a monthly draw for prizes of £20,
£14 and £9 each month.

Interested? Phone 01752 84774
for more details.



Orchar

SOLUTIONS

Your Local Building and Carpentry Specialist

Extensions - Bathrooms - Kitchens

Call Jason Reep
Tel: 01752 840815 Mobile: 07970 773819
www.OrchardPropertySolutions.net
Email: jason@orchardpropertysolutions.net

John Wright FCIl FPC

John Wright Financial Services
1 Coombe Lane Cargreen, tel: 01752 847533
Independent Advice On
ISAs and other investments for Income and Growth
Pensions and at Retirement Options including
Open Market Option, Enhanced, Impaired and Smoker Annuities
Inheritance Tax
Life Assurance Protection

John Wright Financial Services is Authorised and Regulated
by the Financial Services Authority




Lambing season — so far so good

Livestock farmers, especially
those with sheep, have been on
tenterhooks in recent months
because of the appearance in
northern Europe last autumn of a
new viral disease which caused
sickness in cattle, and a few
months later was linked to abortions
and foetal deformities in sheep,
goats and cattle. The disease is
now known to be caused by a virus
hitherto unknown in Europe but
related to a group which occurs in
Asia, Africa and Australia. It has
been named Schmallenberg virus
after the German town in which it
was first identified.

The first British cases occurred

earlier this year in the south-east of
England, affecting lambs. In
Landulph, lambing is still in
progress as we go to print, but it is
a relief to report that none of the
three farms interviewed has been
affected by this latest worry. So as
we drive or walk through the “pretty”
landscape that makes rural living
such a privilege, let’s spare a
thought for the farmers who tend it.
Morton Macleod

NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:
[0 Nail Cutting
Corns and Calluses
Thickened Nails
Dry Cracked Skin
Foot Pain
Diabetic Foot Assessments

I B

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M: 07786164205
E: nicki_greene@yahoo.com




The Ancient Port of Landulph

Today the area between Neal
Point and Parson's Quay seems very
tranquil except for the distant rumble
of traffic on the Tamar Bridge. But
in the 15th Century this area would
have been a hive of activity, as
Landulph was a centre for ship
building and a departure place for
Pilgrims.

The Manor of Landulph came into
the possession of the Courtenay
Family - Earls of Devon - in the 14th
Century, and Edward Courtenay is
thought to have developed Landulph
as a port before his death in 1419.

Landulph is first recorded as a port
supplying ships to transport troops
in the war against France in 1417,
and there are records of a least
another five being built between
1432 and 1452, with the largest
being 120 tons.

The shrine of St James in the
Cathedral of  Santiago de
Compostela in Galicia, north
west Spain had become famous as
the home of the remains of the
apostle James, and was one of the
most famous pilgrimage centres of
the Middle Ages along with Rome
and Jerusalem. Ships full of Pilgrims
departed from Landulph, such as the
Mary of Landhelp which left in 1434
with 60 Pilgrims on board.

Landulph Church is thought to
have been rebuilt around 1420,
which  corresponds  with  the
development of the port and the
need for a larger church in which the
the Pilgrims could pray before they
set off on their arduous journey.

The last recorded departure of a
pilgrim ship from Landulph is 1456,
after which the port must have
declined.

The Manor of Landulph remained
in the Courtenay family until 1538
when Henry VIII executed Henry
Courtenay and seized his estates,
giving the Manor of Landulph to the
Duchy of Cornwall. The arms of the
Courteny family are still displayed in
the Church, through a piece of
medieval stained glass in the
window to the left of the rood
stairway.
Andrew Barrett

LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL FOR YOU
| am a retired solicitor
so you know it will be done properly
I always come to your home
so you feel more confident
Couples can protect their home
from residential care fees
let me tell you how
| also cover
Powers of Attorney— Living Wills
Inheritance tax Planning
My Prices are reasonable
and there’s no VAT!
MICHAEL GRUNDY
Churchland Cottage St Dominick
Telephone 01579 351467
A QUALITY SERVICE - A SENSIBLE PRICE




Tamar Valley Foot Clinic

Chiropody & Podiatry
Reflexology
Nail Reconstruction
Gift Vouchers & Pamper Packs
BRAND NEW PREMISES IN
CALLINGTON CENTRE Biscombe

Lane, Callington, PL17 7LB
Reception: 01579 382533

Fully Qualified Foot Care

Health Professions Council

Registered

A Member of The Society of

Chiropodists & Podiatrists

A Member of The Association of

Reflexologists
www.tamarvalleyfootclinic.com

Locally produced
stabiliser beef
from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a
variety of beef cuts packed,
labelled, and ready for freezing

To order
Phone Richard Brown
07788 725 748




Landulph Under 5’s
The Chinese Celebrations at Pre-School were a big
success! We all had lots of fun creating masterpieces and
oriental culinary delights!
Thanks to those of you who helped walk the children up to
the farm to feed the lambs; the children had a great time.

As spring is approaching we will be looking at involving the children in
lots of outdoor fun using their creativity to make things, and we will be
planting seeds and observing the plants’ growth. We will be taking a
spring-time walk and collecting sticks for the Spring Flower Show.

We are also looking forward to visiting the Forest School this term.

Another focus this term will be the Emergency Services; we are hoping
to have a visit from a Fire Engine! We are looking forward to completing
Road Safety in the near future.

All those children starting school in September will begin their
transitional sessions once a month. It will be a good chance to familiarise
the children with the school, the teacher/TA’s and the routine.

Any green willow sticks or dogwood sticks you can contribute would be
greatly appreciated. Any frog spawn would also be gratefully received.
Sarah Cox




Landulph Under 5's Baby and Toddler Group

We have had a busy start to the year with lots of cooking, crafting,
planting and play. We enjoyed making our own dragons to celebrate
Chinese new year and had a special visit from David and his guitar to help
us make use of the musical instruments
we'd made for our very own 'Landulph
Toddler band'.

As always, the cooking activities prove
popular with the children and the
parents/ carers. Here is a picture of
some face cookies we made - there
were many more sweets consumed in
the making of these masterpieces!

We have a full calendar of events for
next term and have an activity on offer
each week to encourage the children in play, learning and development.
Keep an eye on the parish notice boards for our timetable. If you haven't
been before please come along and try us out. We meet every Thursday
morning in Landulph Memorial Hall Annexe 9.45am-11.30am. New
members are welcome to come along for a free taster session.

Jo Pearson

Your Local Estate Agents

Selling & Letting homes throughout South East Cornwall

With Local Expertise

we are the most experienced estate agents in South East Cornwall selling and letting
homes for over 30 years

Giving you National Coverage

with over 300 Team Offices Computer linked Nationwide & on more websites than any other
agents.

Telephone us on 01
www.henningsmoir.com




Gardening Club

We were fortunate to person is approximately £22 to
have a sunny day for our  include coach travel and admission
main event, the Spring to both gardens - there is room for
Show. The entries were a few more people. Please contact
creative and colourful. either Jo Butcher on 844302 or me
The results were: on 846504 if you'd like to join us.

Dan du Plessis Memorial Cup -
best daffodil - George Beeson
The President's Cup - most
points in show - Jo Butcher
Landulph Gardening Club
Trophy - best camellia - Mary
Braund

Arnold Cloake Memorial Plate -
most points in daffodil classes -
Rose

Cradick

B.J. Richards Trophy - best pot
plant

Sir Derek Birley Trophy - best
shrub - Jo Butcher

Floral Art Trophy - best in
senior classes - Margaret Greg Khan
Williams . .
Junior Cup - best entry in junior PrOfeSS|°na|_P|aSter'ng
classes - Amelia Sissons Service

Looking ahead, on Wednesday 11 Over 25 years experience

April, Pat Ward will talk and show

photos on Non-Human Garden Internal and external

Visitors. On Wednesday 9 May, plastering
we plan an evening visit by car to Damp problems remedied
Lukesland Garden at Ivybridge. On Lime Render

Wednesday 13 June, a chance to

go "on safari” to members' Artex ceilings and walls

gardens, and on Wednesday 11 flattened
July, an all day coach trip to Pine All work undertaken is
Lodge Gardens with a conducted guaranteed
tour by George Kestell at St. Tel: 01752 843622

Austell and Marsh Villa Garden
which is a woodland and water
garden at Par. The cost per

Mobile: 07742514212




Pentillie

CASTLE & ESTATE

Gardens 2012 Garden Open Day Sunday15™" April, 11am until 4pm. Entry £6,
refreshments available.

Events 2012 Details and tickets for all events are available on our website - Guided
Garden Tours, Repton Study Day, Outdoor Opera (La Traviata) and Outdoor Theatre
(Macbeth by The Lord Chamberlain’s Men, Sword in the Stone and the Importance of Being
Earnest).

Pentillie Festival of Speed - 25t and 26 August 2012 — keep your eyes peeled for
more info.

For more information or to sign up to our newsletter, visit our website
or email contact@pentillie.co.uk
St. Mellion, Saltash, PL12 6QD « Tel: 01579 350044 « www.pentillie.co.uk

Aerial Solutions

- -
~
| /Y L Aerial & Satellite specialist
Gideen Burrelt

Freeview Aerial Upgrades

P ' | n I Extra Points:

Telephone extensions

. L C LR P .
hw’ )hmm ompetitive Prices
m m %m Contact Mike Pendered

01752 294386
- Mobile 07745 027 625




Landulph Film Club
The Kite Runner. was due to be
shown on 20 March but has been
postponed due to technical
problems with the video projection
equipment. A provisional new date
is 3 April but please watch for
confirmation by email or by
blackboard at Landulph Cross.
April 3: Set in Afghanistan this
2007 film tells the story of Amir, a
well-to-do boy in Kabul who is
tormented by the guilt of
abandoning his friend Hassan, the
son of his Father’s faithful Hazara
servant. Beautifully acted with
amazing scenes of kite flying, the
film provides some insights into
Afghanistan society and events
around the Soviet invasion and
exodus of Afghan refugees .
April 17: Chariots of Fire: A 1981
film tells the fact-based story of
two athletes in the 1924 Olympics:
Eric Liddell, a devout Scottish
Christian who runs for the glory of
God, and Harold Abrahams, an
English Jew who runs to overcome
prejudice. What could be more
apprpriate in this year of the
London Olympics? A film not to be
missed and the last film in the
current season.

Good Companions

The Annual Party was held on 7
January with entertainment from
John and Rosemary Heard, violinist
and pianist, with soloist Carolyn
Harrison. 42 members then
enjoyed a meat and sweet buffet,
prepared by Shirley Floyd and her
staff. Chairman Ted Webster
thanked them for such an excellent
meal.

Tues 21 Feb, Lorena Clavijo,
Education and Community Officer
from Sita showed a presentation on
‘How and what to recycle’. She told
us that from the 1 April 2012 the
recycling bags will be replaced with
boxes.

We look forward to our visit to
Pentillie Gardens and afternoon tea
on 15 May.

Ouir first trip on 24 April will be to
Dartington and Totnes, followed by
a train trip from Liskeard to Looe on
22 May and 26 June to Swindon
Shopping Centre and Railway
Museum.

If anyone would like to join us for
our meetings or coach trips contact
Doreen Braund 01752 845495

Urgent help needed
The Tibetans’ late entry of their sailing squad for the London Olympics
has meant Weymouth is unable to accommodate them ashore or offer
sea-room for training. They wish to train in the Plymouth area and seek
lodgings for July and August. While the team is training, their hosts will be
expected to look after their team mascot. For more details phone 077341.
P.S. Some experience of yak husbandry essential.

01/04/2012


http://www.dmdevelopments.net

CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire
with CITB Trained operator

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation
Site clearance

Bulk excavation

Bricked paved Driveways

Landscaping and groundworks

Dan Billing 07725082046

¥

Contact 01752 845234
dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk

Agricultural Contractor and Garden
Services

Tree Surgery

Garden Clearance

Hedge Trimming

Turfing

Fencing

Seasoned logs for sale

Chris Billing 07980574104

= P 3 4] 0\ ‘I
GLOUWID GIVAULL
Dunmere Road Garage, Dunmere Road,
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2QN

2012 COACH EXCURSIONS
12 APR CHEDDAR GORGE AND CAVES

6 MAY BADMINTON HORSE TRIALS
CROSS COUINTRY DAY

10 MAY RIVER FAL CRUISE, TREASURE
PARK & SKINNERS BREWARY

31MAY BROOK GARDEN CENTRE & THE
ALPACA PARK

8 JUNE TORQUAY COASTAL CRUISE AND
LIVING COAST EXPERIENCE

9 JUNE POLO IN THE PARK LADIES DAY

28 JUNE SOUTH DEVON RAILWAY, LEE
MILL AND RARE BREEDS FARM
27 JULY DARTMOOR zZOO
2 AUG GRAND HERITAGE CRUISE INC
DARTMOUTH/SLAPTON SANDS
Private hire of our 16 to 70 seater coaches
also available

FOR BOOKINGS AND ENQUIRIES
PLEASE CALL
01208 77989 or 01208 72669
www.grouptravelcoachhire.com
bennymoon@btinternet.com

Friendly, reliable,
reasonable local builder

Carpentry

Plastering

Tiling

Facia & Sofits

Painting & decorating
Portable Appliance Testing
(PAT)

All aspects of Kitchen &
Bathroom desigh & refit
(including electrics &
plumbing)
Contact David Mills
07714 727766 or

01752 201556
www.dmdevelopments.net

12 years experience, no job too
small



http://www.dmdevelopments.net

ceEeEnmMTIFIED SO TavvgiTAA

|t CompTiA

~ — o ThePCMedic.org.uk Lo

Based in Landulph for all your IT needs
Dr Paul Gorham, North Wayton Farmhouse, Landulph
Upgrading and repair of Personal Computers - all versions of Windows and Apple MAC
Networking (both wireless and wired) installed and repaired
Backup advice and solutions offered. Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered
Removal of spyware and viruses
Recovery of lost data
Transfer of data from old computer to new and customising the computer to suit you
Advice offered on purchase of hardware
Training offered to groups or individuals
Server solutions for small businesses
Home visits as needed

Rapid assessment and quick turnaround Helpful friendly service
Full aftercare and ongoing support
Please call for an informal chat with any of your IT needs
Tel: 01752 849787 Mobile:07973 344912 or info@thePCMedic.org.uk

Next edition copy date is 15 May but earlier would be even better
Please contact a Group member for more details
Morton Macleod 01752 846520 Clarissa Newell 01752 843110
Sylvia Bedbrook 01752 844519 Lynne Saunders 01752 847325
James Jermain 01752 847546

The Newsletter Group reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any
mistakes, we apologise. Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of
the Group.

Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or e-mailed
to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk Adverts to lynne.saunders@plymouth.ac.uk

The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.com.

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article
introducing yourself we would be delighted to receive it.

Births, Deaths and Marriages: If you wish to make an announcement please
contact any committee member

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations:

15p per double sided A4 with colour images

10p per double slided A4 text only. Please provide your own paper.

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers. We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome



